The Board of Supervisors

County Administration Building 651 Pine Street, Room 106 Martinez, California 94553

John Gloia, 1st District Candace Andersen, 2nd District Mary N. Piepho, 3rd District Karen Mitchoff, 4th District Federal D. Glover, 5th District

March 10, 2015

Julie Pierce, Chair Contra Costa Transportation Authority 2999 Oak Road, Suite 100 Walnut Creek, CA 94597 Contra Costa County



David Twa

Clerk of the Board and County Administrator

(925) 335-1900

Subject: 2014 Contra Costa Countywide Transportation Plan Update

Dear Chair Pierce:

On March 10, 2015, the Board of Supervisors authorized me to transmit this letter regarding the Draft Final Contra Costa Countywide Transportation Plan (CTP). The Board of Supervisors would like to thank the Contra Costa Transportation Authority (Authority) for the work put into the CTP and for the extensive outreach conducted during Plan development.

In regards to the Major Project and Emerging Planning Initiatives communicated in our October 21, 2014 letter, thank you for having these priorities reflected in the CTP. Please be aware that the Iron Horse/Lafayette-Moraga Trail Connector planning process is nearly complete, and the project can now be included in the Comprehensive Transportation Project List as a capital project.

We fully support the Plan and appreciate the Authority's responsiveness to comments from this Board and from staff. The Board of Supervisors looks forward to working closely with the Authority to secure adequate funding for the needs identified in the CTP.

Sincerely.

John M. Gioia, Chair

Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors

Supervisor, District I

C: Sherry McCoy, Chair - WCCTAC Don Tatzin, Chair - SWAT Robert Taylor, Chair, TRANSPLAN Mark Ross, Chair - TRANSPAC

File: Transportation > Transportation > Committees > CCTA > CCTA Board of Directors

File: Transportation > Projects > CCTA > CTP 2014-15g:\transportation\2014ctpupdate\bostocctare2014ctpdraftfinal(3-10-15).doc